What Do You Value?

### Matthew 6:19–24

### What Does The Bible Say?

19 "Don't store up treasures here on earth, where moths eat them and rust destroys them, and where thieves break in and steal. 20 Store your treasures in heaven, where moths and rust cannot destroy, and thieves do not break in and steal. (Matthew 6:19–20 NLT)

## What you treasure shows what you value

21 Wherever your treasure is, there the desires of your heart will also be. (Matthew 6:21 NLT)

### What you treasure shows what is in your heart

22 "Your eye is like a lamp that provides light for your body. When your eye is healthy, your whole body is filled with light. 23 But when your eye is unhealthy, your whole body is filled with darkness. And if the light you think you have is actually darkness, how deep that darkness is! (Matthew 6:22–23 NLT)

19 And the judgment is based on this fact: God's light came into the world, but people loved the darkness more than the light, for their actions were evil. 20 All who do evil hate the light and refuse to go near it for fear their sins will be exposed. 21 But those who do what is right come to the light so others can see that they are doing what God wants." (John 3:19–21 NLT)

### Where do you place your eyes?

23 But when your eye is unhealthy, your whole body is filled with darkness. And if the light you think you have is actually darkness, how deep that darkness is! (Matthew 6:23 NLT)

### Be on guard against self-deception.

24 "No one can serve two masters. For you will hate one and love the other; you will be devoted to one and despise the other.You cannot serve God and be enslaved to money. (Matthew 6:24 NLT)

We can only serve one master.

#### How Can You Obey?

17 Teach those who are rich in this world not to be proud and not to trust in their money, which is so unreliable. Their trust should be in God, who richly gives us all we need for our enjoyment. 18 Tell them to use their money to do good. They should be rich in good works and generous to those in need, always being ready to share with others. 19 By doing this they will be storing up their treasure as a good foundation for the future so that they may experience true life. (1 Timothy 6:17–19 NLT)

Do not be proud of what you have.

Trust God for your needs.

Use your money for good.

Store your riches in heaven.

## **Additional Notes:**

If you want to use your home to disciple others, check out our training at www.crosswaveschurch.com/host. Cross Waves has produced short videos to train you to use your home to reach others for Christ. So please check it out.

### **Explore:**

Christianity is about more than attending church and living a good moral life. Being a Christian is about having a vibrant personal relationship with Jesus Christ. Every Sunday School teacher or Bible study leader should want to see each learner enter into this relationship—their eternal destiny depends on it. As you work toward this goal, keep the following in mind: Following Christ is more than a mere decision; it is about a

lifelong relationship. Jesus called us to make disciples, not mere decision-makers. Aim for long-term faith, not momentary emotion.

Salvation is a matter of grace, not works. Our works do not save us (Ephesians 2:8-9), nor do they keep us (Galatians 3:2-6). Good works are a product of salvation, not a prerequisite to it. Don't confuse sanctification with salvation. Holiness follows salvation; it doesn't precede it. Don't try to impose "Christian" expectations on men and women who don't know Christ.

• Keep it simple. Being born again is not complicated. Here's a simple way to explain it:

Acknowledge your sinfulness and need for a Savior (Romans 3:10, 23).

• Trust in Christ's sacrifice for your sins and His resurrection (Romans 10:9-10).

Surrender your life to God's transforming power (Romans 12:1-2).

Remember that your job is to tell the truth in a way others can understand, answer their questions, and allow them to respond. If you do that faithfully, some will respond and join the band of Christ- followers. When they do, Heaven will rejoice!

# **Question 1 of 4**

What does it mean to be devoted to God? Is this devotion an inward, personal response or an outward action? Why?

# **Question 2 of 4**

Why is it often easier to desire earthly treasures over heavenly treasures?

# Question 3 of 4

Why does Jesus contrast God with money as opposed to something else? What about money makes it particularly capable of being a master over people?

# **Question 4 of 4**

How do you lessen your desire for money and earthly treasure and increase your passion for God and heavenly treasure?